
Thirty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

November 18, 2018 
 

An interesting bit of trivia is that the first American 

Thanksgiving was actually celebrated on September 8, 1565 

in St. Augustine, Florida. The Native Americans and Spanish 

settlers held a feast and the Holy Mass was offered. 
 

A second similar "Thanksgiving" celebration occurred on 

American soil on April 30, 1598 in Texas when Don Juan de 

Oñate declared a day of Thanksgiving to be commemorated 

by the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass. 
 

Most Americans, however, immediately associate our 

Thanksgiving celebration with the Pilgrims and their journey 

across the Atlantic on the Mayflower in search of a new land 

and religious freedom. After their perilous journey and with 

little food and supplies left, the Pilgrims arrived on 

November 21, 1620 at Plymouth, Massachusetts.  
 

During their first year, the Pilgrims endured many hardships 

and nearly half of the original 100 settlers died. Fortunately, 

the native Indians befriended the Pilgrims. Squanto, who had 

learned English from traders, not only showed the Pilgrims 

how to grow and grind corn and how to hunt and fish in the 

new land, he assisted in negotiating a treaty with Chief 

Massasoit of the Wampanoag Indians. 
 

Gov. William Bradford, remarked that Squanto was "...a 

special instrument sent of God for their good beyond their 

expectations." Near the time of the first anniversary of their 

arrival, Gov. Bradford declared a day of prayer and 

thanksgiving to God. About 60 pilgrims were joined by 90 

Indians for this celebration. The tradition continued and 

spread throughout the New England colonies, although no 

official date of celebration was set until later. 
 

Squanto, the beloved hero of Thanksgiving, was a Native 

American man who mediated between the Puritan Pilgrims 

and the Native Americans. Squanto had been enslaved by the 

English but he was freed by Spanish Franciscans. Squanto 

thus received baptism and became a Catholic. So it was a 

baptized Catholic Native American who orchestrated what 

became known as Thanksgiving. 
 

As we celebrate this great American custom this year, we 

must not forget God. We should pause this Thanksgiving 

Day and take time to pray, reflect on our lives, and give 

thanks. Each Catholic should make a real effort to attend 

Mass and come to the Banquet of our Lord to lift up our 

hearts in Thanksgiving and to receive Him in the Holy 

Eucharist. Yes, we give thanks for the gifts of family, 

Church, and Sacraments. We give thanks for the loved ones 

who are entrusted to our care and those who care for us. We 

give thanks for our country which has provided such great 

opportunities, security, and peace. In all, we give thanks and 

rejoice in the Lord who has blessed each of us with so much 

and in so many ways.  
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Sacraments 

Baptism– If you would like to have your baby baptized, 

contact Dcn. Jim Scherr, 716-6285 or  

jbscherr@rushmore.com 
 

Marriage– Those wishing to celebrate the Sacrament of 

Marriage are asked to contact the Pastor at least six 

months before the intended date of the celebration. 
 

Reconciliation- 
Wednesday                                                     Noon-1:00 PM 

Saturday                                                            3:00-4:00 PM 

                                                                           7:30-8:30 PM 



stewardship 
 of PRAYER 

 PRAYER INTENTIONS THIS WEEK 
Please remember the sick of the Cathedral Parish, especially 

Charles Castle, Mary Gill, Kathy Tsioulcas, Leah Nixon, William 
Hershley, Jr., Judy Massey, Bill Beal, Mitch Linster, Karen 

Madsen, John Raforth, Dcn. Marlon Leneaugh, Mary Helen Riss, 
David Rooks, Steve Pinsoneault, and Marion Kelly. 
 

Names will remain on our list for One Month. Please 

contact the office to request continued prayers,  
342-0507. 
 

To add an intention to the Cathedral prayer chain, 

please contact Dolores Conway, 431-5218, or 
thielcon@rushmore.com. 
 

Please pray for those in the military: WO2 Joseph Jackson, 
TSgt Andrew Ashley, AB Kalli Knutelski, AB Camille Weeks, SrA 

Nick Smith, CWO Jason Woulfe, PFC Alex Bachman, AF 

TechSgt. Daniel Hague, CWO Tyler Ehnes, Cpt. James Lunders, 
LCDR Shaun Steinbarger, Cpt. Andrew Paulin, Cpt. Kathleen 

McDougal, and Cpt. Aric Jensen. 
If you have a family member who is currently serving 

overseas and you would like to have that person’s name 
listed on the prayer list in the bulletin, please call Janet at 

342-0507. 
 

To obtain a prayer shawl, please contact the parish office,  
342-0507. 
 

Spiritual Hospice Ministry: to request prayers for the dying 

call 209-0667 or visit SpiritualHospice.com 
 

Please pray for the deceased. 

LECTIO DIVINA 
Wednesdays from 5:15-6:15 PM 

Hebron Room at Terra Sancta 
We invite you to join us each Wednesday as we use 
the Sunday Gospel reading for an hour of Lectio 
Divina. Please use the South Patio entrance. Sandi 
Ohlen will lead the group each week through May 8, 
2019. For more information, contact Terra Sancta, 716
-0925 or stay@terrasancta.org. 

 

The Cathedral Offices will 
be closed on  

Thursday, November 22, 
and  

Friday, November 23 
for the Thanksgiving 

holiday. 

 

THANKSGIVING DAY MASS 
There will be one Mass  
on Thanksgiving Day  

at 9:00 AM. 

 

Black Friday overshadows Thanksgiving as a shopping 
day but every day is a marketing opportunity for 

predators who shop globally on the internet.  
U.S. Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking – 

sistersagainsttrafficking.org  

 

NEW MISSALS COMING!!! 
Sunday, November 25  
after the 5:30 PM Mass 

 We would appreciate help in switching 
out these missals. If you are willing to 
help with this, please plan to stick 

around after this Mass or come to the church about 
6:30 PM that evening. Thank you!! 

 

ADVENT SEASON 
INFORMATION  

During the Advent Season, the 
candles on the High Altar will be 
removed for cleaning purposes. 

These will return to the High Altar for the Christmas 
Season. We will also be changing the Roman Missal 
Chant setting for all Masses through the Advent 
Season. The music for these may be found in your new 
2019 Breaking Bread Missals on page 14. 

 

 

MERCY NIGHT  
AT THE CATHEDRAL 

Tuesday,  
November 27 

Come anytime between 6:30-9:30 PM 
 

A candlelit evening of adoration, prayerful music,  
healing prayer and priests available for confession.  
Rest in the heart of God’s mercy and experience His 
peace. 
Open to people of faith from all denominations. 



THE PARISH THIS WEEK 
Main Cathedral (MC), Our Lady’s Chapel (OLC), Sacred Heart 

Chapel (SHC), Choir Loft (CL), Cathedral Hall (CH), Cathedral 
Hall Classroom (CHC), Large Meeting Room (LMR), Lower  

Sacristy (LS) Life Lounge (LL). 

                              
Sunday, November 18 

Youth Pie Sale—after all Masses 
KC Pancake Breakfast—9:00 AM (CH) 

Bach Society of the Black Hills Concert—1:00 PM (MC) 

Divine Mercy Chaplet & Patriotic Rosary—3:00 PM (SHC) 
Life Night-XLT—6:30 PM (CH) 
 

Monday, November 19 
Meet-up Monday—6:30 PM (Rectory) 
All young adults welcome whenever you’re able. 

 

Tuesday, November 20 
Federation of North American Explorers—6:30 PM (CH) 

Spiritus Choir Rehearsal—6:45-8:00 PM (LS) 
 

Wednesday, November 21 
Reconciliation—12:00 noon-1:00 PM (MC) 

Generations of Faith—supper (5:15 PM); class (6:00-7:20 
PM); Mass (7:30 PM) (CH/MC) 
 

               Thursday, November 22 
Cathedral Offices Closed for 

Thanksgiving 
Prayer for Freedom and Peace—

12:00 noon–1:00 PM (OLC) 
Parents in Prayer Rosary—6:15 PM (SHC) 

Light Weigh—6:30 PM (LS) 
 

Friday, November 23 
Cathedral Offices Closed for Thanksgiving 
 

Saturday, November 24 

Reconciliation—3:00 PM-4:00 PM (MC), 7:30-8:30 PM (MC) 

Youth Wreath Sale—after 5:30 PM Mass 
 

Sunday, November 25 
Youth Wreath Sale—after all Masses 

Coffee and Rolls—9:00 AM (CH) 

Life Night—6:30 PM (CH) 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -   

SOCIAL and recreational 

36th ANNUAL 
THANKSGIVING DINNER 

Thursday, November 22 
11:00 AM– 1:00 PM 

                      STM High School Commons 
Please join us. All are welcome! Meal is free of charge. 
Hosted by the Knights of Columbus Council 1489. 
Helpers please report to the STM Cafeteria at  
10:15 AM. 

BACH SOCIETY  
OF THE BLACK HILLS 

FREE CONCERT 
Sunday, November 18 

2:00 PM 
Cathedral of Our Lady of Perpetual Help 

The concert will feature all local artists who will present  
works such as “Violin Concerto in D Major” and 
“Sonata for Flute in A Minor”. All are welcome to 
attend. 

 

MISSIONARY CHILDHOOD 
ASSOCIATION  

NATIONAL CHRISTMAS 
ARTWORK CONTEST 

Students in Grades K-8 
Twenty-two winners will be selected in this 
competition; their artwork will be displayed at the 
Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate 
Conception in Washington, D.C. during Advent and 
Christmas 2019. Two grand-prize winners will also be 
chosen, and their artwork will appear as the official 
Christmas card of the National Director of the 
Pontifical Mission Societies, Father Andrew Small, 
OMI. National contest winners will be notified in late 
spring 2019 and announced to Catholic media in fall 
2019; all winners receive a commemorative plaque.   
This contest is open to young Catholics in grades K-8. 
Entries must be postmarked by January 31, 
2019. Winners from last year's (2017-2018) 
contest may not enter this year’s competition. 
 

Mail your entry to the National Office of the 
Missionary Childhood Association, Attn: MCA 
Artwork Contest, 70 West 36th Street, 8th Floor, York, 
NY 10018  



Mass Schedule for This Week 

Monday (11/19) Weekday 
7:00 AM Mass– Victoria Garcia + 
3:00 PM Mass at Echo Ridge 
5:30 PM Mass– Bion Schnaser + 
 
Tuesday (11/20) Weekday 
7:00 AM Mass– Real Presence Radio and Supporters 
3:30 PM Mass at Westhills 
5:30 PM Mass– Angela Cooper +  
 
Wednesday (11/21) The Presentation of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary 
7:00 AM Mass– Felipe Villalobos + 
7:30 PM Mass– For those involved in the parish and school  
formation programs  
 
Thursday (11/22) St. Cecilia 
9:00 AM Mass– Elizabeth Berendse + 
 
Friday (11/23) Weekday 
7:00 AM Mass– Irene Sears + 
 
Saturday (11/24) St. Andrew Dũng-Lac 
8:00 AM Mass– Gale Lauzon + 
5:30 PM Mass– Olga Baranko +  
 
Sunday (11/25) Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 
8:00 AM Mass– People of the Parish 
9:00 AM Mass at Hermosa– Raymond Widner + 
10:30 AM Mass– Peggy Washabaugh + 
5:30 PM Mass– Laverne & Shirley Faust + 
 
+ Indicates deceased 
 

Ministers for Next Week’s Liturgies 

 

Saturday, November 24—5:30 PM 
 Hospitality—M. Holeton, N. Gowen, J. Hasenohrl, open positions (3) 
 Sacristan—R. Olsen 
 EM’s—S. Lien, J. Wehrkamp, D. Skinner, R. Gowen, MH. Olsen,  
 J. Zacher, B. Colling 
 Lectors—R. Bommersbach, D. Kotnour, H. Cotey 
 Altar Servers—L. Cotey, L. Cobb, D. Stone 

 

Sunday, November 25—8:00 AM 
 Hospitality– G. Schwab, H. Stayer, L. Stayer, J. Hofman, J. Clarin,  
 C. Serrato 
 Sacristan—J. Gervasi 
 EM’s—M. Jackson, J. Jackson, J. Hill, Dcn. Jim, J. Grode, L. Kinyon,  
 T. Werlinger 
 Lectors—G. Satter, B. Grode, Dcn. Jim 
 Altar Servers—K. Jackson, M. Kinyon, C. Kinyon 
 

Sunday, November 25—10:30 AM 
 Hospitality—J. Treinen, G. Garcia, L. Zamora, P. Garcia, E. Garcia,  
 S. Pelayic 
 Sacristan—N. Spencer 
 EM’s—E. Garcia, H. Baughman, R. Pelayic, M. Goble, A. Wojtanowicz, 
J. Franzel, C. Daniel 

 Lectors—D. O’Connor, M. Aman, E. Hofer 
 Altar Servers—D. Daniel, Ca. Wojtanowicz, Cl. Wojtanowicz,  
 P. Wojtanowicz 
 

Sunday, November 25—5:30 PM 
 Hospitality—A. Stephens, C. Stephens, T. Colgan, S. Hurd, open 
positions (2) 

 Sacristan—P. Westrich 
 EM’s—C. Colgan, W. Ebbers, K. Banaszak, R. Cronin, D. Rodarte,  
 D. Baumgartner, T. Whitney 
 Lectors—S. Oleson, R. Bruhn, B. Cronin 
 Altar Servers—M. Stephens, S. Farwell, Al. Rodarte, L. Farwell 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -   

 

COMING SOON! 
ADVENT PARISH MISSION 
“The Road to Bethlehem” 

with Fr. Christensen 
 

Wednesday Evenings 6:00-7:15 PM 
in the Main Church 

November 28 
December 5 

December 12 
 

This event is open to the parish, so please invite 
your friends and family for this special series.  

No need to register, just come!  

 

The next ALPHA Course begins 
in January. Stay tuned for 
specific dates and online 
registration.  

LifeTeen/EDGE END OF THE YEAR SCHEDULE 
 

November 25- No Life Night– Thanksgiving Holiday 
 5:30 PM Mass still offered 

 

December 2– Life Night at STM Middle School* 
6:30-8:15 PM 

LFTN– Hopeful Anticipation (Advent) 
Edge– Eternal Kingdom 
 

*Group will walk over after Mass. If not attending 
Mass, use the school’s main entrance on the east side. 
 

December 9– Life Night at OLPH Hall, 6:30-8:15 PM 
following 5:30 PM Mass 

LFTN– Connected (What is prayer?) 
Edge– Greatest Christmas Social of All Time (Advent) 
 

December 16– XLT at St. Therese, 6:30-8:15 PM 
Following St. Therese’s 5:30 PM Mass 

 

Life Teen and Edge will resume on 1/11/19 at 
Cathedral. 

 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
IS COMING! 

This will take place at the 10:30 AM Mass. If you are 
interested in being a disciple for this Ministry, call Mary 
Daniel, 342-0507. 



stewardship 
 of FAITH 

CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD 
OPENINGS 

Sunday Mornings, 9:00-10:20 AM 
Is your child, age 3-6, eager and ready to grow in his 
or her faith? If so, we have openings in our Sunday 
morning Catechesis of the Good Shepherd class. We 
welcome your son or daughter to join. Please contact 
Mary Daniel for more information, 
mary@cathedralolph.org. 

 

RCIA– RITE OF CHRISTIAN 
INITIATION FOR ADULTS 
Classes begin Wednesday, 

November 28 
Dinner- 5:50 PM 

Class- 5:50-7:15 PM 
 

Now that Alpha is almost finished, are you seeking to 
go deeper in your Christian journey- to learn, grow, and 
develop your relationship with God? Do you have 
curiosity or questions about the Catholic Faith? Are you 
perhaps interested in more fully participating in the 
Catholic Faith community? If any of these answers is a 
yes, then please join us for RCIA.  
COMMON RCIA QUESTIONS: 

 What is RCIA? RCIA stands for the Rite of 

Christian Initiation for Adults, the process which the 
unbaptized, as well as baptized Christians of other 
faith traditions, journey together as a community to 
explore and discover the truth, beauty, and 
goodness of the Catholic Faith. 
 Who can join? RCIA is open to all. 

 What if I’m not sure that I want to 

become Catholic? There is no pressure, just an 
invitation to come learn and be a part of our 
community. This faith journey takes place alongside 
fellow inquirers, seeking to have fuller 
understanding, and perhaps participation, in the life 
of the Church. 
 What if I just want to come as a “learner,” 

but I’m already Catholic? You are more than 
welcome to join us as a learner. 
 Childcare? Since Generations of Faith is 
happening at the same time, the Nursery is 
available, as well as full catechesis at Generations 
of Faith for kids in grades K-8 and high school. 
 When do the RCIA classes begin? 

Wednesday, November 28. We then follow the 
same Wednesday schedule as Generations of Faith. 
 Where do we meet? We will meet in the 

Basement Large Meeting Room. 
 Registration: Please email Amy Dyke with 

your intent to join: amy@cathedralolph.org or 
stop by the office for a Registration Form. 

 

Other questions? Interested in being part of the 
team? Interested in being a Sponsor?  Please 
contact Amy Dyke, amy@cathedralolph.org . 

 

ADULT GENERATIONS OF FAITH 
Next Session Begins January 9 

Registration Opens November 14 
 

The next session of adult faith formation classes starts 
on January 9 with a kick-off social. Grab your friends 
and join us! 
Our Wednesday Night GOF class options for 
Adults will include the following: 

 FORMED video series on the Eucharist, 

facilitated by Theresa Witte 
 FORMED video series on “Lectio Prayer” & 

“Lectio Philippians” facilitated by Kathy Melloh 
 Book Study on Prayer: “Time for God” by 

Jacques Phillipe facilitated by Jean Grode and Mary 
Thomas 
 Sunday Readings Bible Study, facilitated by 

Shawna Hanson 
Registration will be available ONLINE as well as 
through the parish office beginning November 
14. Registration will fill quickly, as we are limited on 
space, so please register early. Any questions, please 
contact Amy Dyke: amy@cathedralolph.org Thank you!  

ASSOCIATION OF COMMISSIONED LAY 
MINISTERS POSITIONS—The Association is looking 
for members to fill some leadership positions for 2019-
2020. Consider nominating a fellow ACLM member or 
yourself for any of these positions: Chair-elect, 
Secretary, Deanery Representative for Deanery 1 (RC 
and SW), Deanery 3 (South Central), or Deanery 5 
(North), or Nominations/Elections Committee 
Members. Please contact Marie Hicks (343-8106) 
or Ruby Matejcik (430-7392) to submit your 
nominations. Deadline for submitting nominations is 
December 10, 2018.  

mailto:mary@cathedralolph.org
mailto:amy@cathedralolph.org
mailto:amy@cathedralolph.org
mailto:amy@cathedralolph.org


stewardship 
 of TREASURE 

 

WEEKLY FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 
November 13, 2018 

OLPH 
Regular Collection                                                 $         17,675.94 
Online Giving                                                          $           1,075.34 
E-Tithe                        $                00.00 
Newman Center                                                     $                15.00 
                                                                                    $          18,766.28 
Special Collections-                                                     
 Children’s Collection-Church Response               $           91.15 
 Seminary Fund                                                              $       405.00 
 Total Seminary Fund FY 2018                                   $   9,554.49 
  

Each one must give as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under 
compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.                        2 Corinthians 9:7 

Give by Text # 605-206-2878 

NOVEMBER PERPETUAL 
HELP COLLECTION— 

We are collecting gently-used 
Christmas decorations for Church 

Response to use in their Christmas Decoration 
Recycling project. Many of their clients have very few, 
if any, holiday decorations, and they would like to pass 
along your donated items to these families to make 
their Christmas a bit more festive! Please bring your 
donations to the church, or to the Church Response 
office at 30 Main St. Call 342-5360 for more 
information. 

CHURCH RESPONSE COMMUNITY CONCERT 
AND FUNDRAISER 

Sunday, November 18, 1:00-4:00 PM 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church 

717 Quincy St. 
This event includes a holiday bake sale, lefse, and 
refreshments. A silent auction begins at 1:00 PM and 
Belle Voce will perform at 2:00 PM. Non-perishable 
food donations and a free will offering will be accepted 
to benefit the Church Response community pantry. 
Family, children and friends are all welcome to attend.  

“God loves a cheerful giver…” 
When considering our financial stewardship, we are 

examining all of the ways that we are using, and could 

better use, our financial resources for the good of our 

family, our Church, and our community. We review our 

spending, our savings, and fiscal responsibilities.  

Financial stewardship or stewardship of treasure is not 

limited to our giving to our parish or to our diocese, but 

involves a prayerful consideration of all our uses of money 

within our family and beyond.  

When trying to determine our level of giving to the 

Church, some parishioners find the Biblical practice of 

tithing to be a helpful guide.  

In speaking about tithing and what we should give to the 

Church, we often forget that everything we have already 

belongs to God. If everyone in the world today were to 

place God first in our lives, there would be no question 

about tithing because our hearts would be filled with 

charity and we would cheerfully give to and support 

the Church in the best and most generous way possible. 

Income $50,000  Weekly  

Contribution 

5% Parish $ 2,500 $48.08 per week 

1% Diocese $    500 $  9.62 per week 

4% Other $ 2,000 $38.46 per week 

Total Tithe $ 5,000 $96.16 per week 

GIVE BY TEXT 
You can now make a contribution to the Cathedral with 
a quick text message! Simply send a text to 605-206-
2878 with the amount you would like to contribute. 
Make sure to include the dollar sign before the amount 
(example: $25). Within a few minutes, you’ll be sent a 
text with a link to register. Click on the link and enter 
your cardholder name and credit or debit card 
information. Once your registration is complete, you 
will receive a text verification and a receipt via email. 
For future giving, simply send a text with the amount 
you wish to give, and it will process automatically! 
Thank you for supporting our mission. 

WREATHS FOR THE HOLIDAYS 
NOVEMBER 24-25 AFTER MASS 

Wreaths will be sold after all Masses on the 

weekend of November 24-25. Call Maureen 

Yantes at 430-7876 for more information. 
Proceeds help Cathedral youth attend the March for Life. 



Stewardship of VOCATIONS 

EMPLOYMENT opportunities 

JOY FILLED MARRIAGE 
December 14-15 

This is the last class for 2018! 
This is a requirement for couples planning to marry in 

the Diocese of Rapid City. 
Please contact Dori O’Connor, zottie13@yahoo.com or 

391-3204, to register. 

WINTERFEST 
NOVEMBER 30 AT 6:00 PM 

St. Elizabeth Seton Gym 
A fundraiser to benefit the Rapid City 

Catholic School System 

UGLY SWEATER ATTIRE 
—VOTE FOR YOUR FAVORITE—  

Get your tickets at www.rccss.org or rccss app:  
$40 Individual (Advance), $50 Individual (Week of 
Event), $20 Designated Driver. Ticket price includes 
appetizers, drinks, and music. Games are sold 
separately at the event. 

Sponsored by Carpenter Dental and Meyer Dana Orthodontics 

 

35th ANNUAL ANGEL BAZAAR 
Saturday, December 1 

8:00 AM to 2:00 PM  
Cathedral Hall 

Call Jane Holeton, 348-9439,  
for more information. 

Cathedral youth will be selling caramel and cinnamon 
rolls for breakfast, and homemade chili, sloppy joes, 
and nachos for lunch. Proceeds will help our youth 

attend upcoming conferences and pilgrimages.  

ADVENT CANDLES 
NOVEMBER 24-25  

AFTER MASS 
The season is here, so let the light 
shine! Cathedral youth will be selling 
Advent candles after all Masses on 

November 24-25. Proceeds will help our youth attend 
upcoming conferences and pilgrimages. Contact Laura 
Hawk if you are in need of more wax and wicks! 
laura@cathedralolph.org, 716-8532 

RECTORY HOUSEKEEPER 
CATHEDRAL OLPH 

Are you looking for a part time job 
with about ten hours a week? The 
Cathedral has an opening in 
housekeeping in the rectory and 
washing the church linens. Duties 
include cleaning the rectory: priests’ 

offices and personal rooms, the living room, dining 
room, restrooms, hallways and reception area. Also 
washing and ironing of church linens. Confidentiality 
and motivational skills are required. Competitive salary.  
Contact Beth Strain at the rectory office at 605-342-
0507, beth@cathedralolph.org, for an application and 
job description.   

JOB OPENING AT  
BLESSED SACRAMENT CHURCH  

The Communication/Liturgical 
Administrative Assistant (CLAA) will 
oversee and administrate all aspects of 

parish communications, assist the pastor with 
administrative liturgical duties, and occasionally fill in 
for the receptionist and/or administrative assistant 
when needed. See the Blessed Sacrament Church 
website for more information or contact Michael 
Johnson at michael@blessedsacramentchurch.org. 

JANITORIAL AND MAINTENANCE 
CUSTODIAN 

St. Therese the Little Flower 
Full time (30+ hours) Janitorial & 
Maintenance Custodian. Experience 
preferred. Salary and benefits DOE. 
Please send resume to Fr. Kerry 

Prendiville, 532 Adams St, RC, SD, 57701 or 
kprendiville@diorc.org. Position will be open until filled.  

DIOCESE OF RAPID CITY VACANCY 
ANNOUNCEMENT 
Applications are being accepted for the full 
time (40 hours per week) position of 

Accountant II for the Diocese of Rapid City. A job 
description and a diocesan application form can be 
found on the website by clicking on the employment 
icon at https://www.rapidcitydiocese.org/ 
Interested individuals should submit a letter of 
application along with their resume listing three 
professional references and a completed application 
form to: msimonson@diorc.org or: Office of the 
Chancellor, Diocese of Rapid City, 606 Cathedral Drive, 
Rapid City SD 57701.  

mailto:beth@cathedralolph.org
mailto:michael@blessedsacramentchurch.org
mailto:kprendiville@diorc.org
https://www.rapidcitydiocese.org/
mailto:msimonson@diorc.org

